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Q:Cultural attitudes about women are often revealed in art. 
 

Cultural attitudes about women are revealed in art in many different ways 
that can either appreciate them or neglect them for example The Female 
Pwo  mask was created by the Chokwe males in the late 19th C.E. and was 
made out of Wood, fiber, pigment, and metal. Although The mask was 
made by males, the mask was made to honor the transition from being just 
a girl to a young women. By becoming a young women it meant they were 
fertile and will hopefully have a successful birth and be married. The mask 
has hair that’s made out of fiber to show the texture for hair and has a slim 
face that’s shaped like a oval heart face, showing that it’s a young women. 
Since the mask was made by men it was also performed by  only men. The 
mask was worn by men and they would dance but in a calm graceful way, 
the men would also wear women’s breast that were made out of wood. It 
wasn’t to imitate women but it was a way to show them respect and honor 
in their culture.Although the males showed great respect for women, the 
mask also has shut eyes that look like cowrie shells and has very small 
shut lips too. This indicates that since the young women is going to or has 
become a mother that she is married and will have wealth  because cowrie 
shells meant money, meaning the young women now had someone who 
was taking care of her. Not only the cowrie shells but the earrings and 
circular rhythm tattoos around her eyes which were a symbol of beauty. 
Her small shut lips represent that she doesn’t need to speak to be 
respected because she is now a married or a mother. This culture attitude 
showed that they highly respected women and showed appreciation to 
them. Especially because Pwo was a female deity who depicted fertility, 
manners and the ideal young women.

In Egyptian Amarna period Nefertiti was a very strong queen whos 



husband was the king of Egypt Akhenaton they were known as the power 
couple of that period. Nefertiti was a painted statue that’s only from her 
bust to her head and she’s wearing a very large crown which reveals power 
and authority. Pharaoh's wife’s were known as “Great wifes” since they 
were seen as powerful since they were married to a pharaoh. Women in 
Egypt had more advantages than other cultures and civilizations because 
women could become pharaoh’s and were equal to men. They could own 
properties, divorce and make their own money.Nefertiti was a powerful 
women because after her husband Akhenaton died she ruled the new 
kingdom and reversed her husband’s political and religious policies, 
Nefertiti still shows how women in egypt were high standard because they 
had power not just with politics but with their everyday life, women were 
somewhat equal to men and respected. The culture not only let men and 
women be authority of their own lives,but also showed the attitude of 
beauty and power. Having a standard for women such as, beauty it was an 
important purpose for egyptian women,cosmetics were used everyday for 
the beauty of the women but also for religious purposes as Nefertiti also 
shows in her statue she’s wearing eyeliner and a peachy lipstick showing 
her beauty and authority. Her cultural saw her as a very compelling, 
beautiful and intelligent women, as her statues shows the power with her 
crown,her beauty with defined make up and her long neck with a slim sharp 
face.The Egyptians literally and formally considered her the throne of 
power, her power was passive rather than active. Egyptian artists usually 
depicted the great wife with care and dignity as they did with the 
pharaoh.This expresses that egyptian culture attitudes towards women, like 
Nefertiti were seen as powerful, graceful and beautiful.  
Many cultures express their attitudes for women in art in different ways but 
for the Chokwe people it was through dances and mask. For the egyptians 
it was through statues and beauty. 
 


